
A busy old week. We are getting into SATS season and have been having a mock event with the Y6’s 

as well as preparing for our Y2 assessments which begin next week. All is in hand and the children 

are working really well. Have a great weekend. I believe there is sunshine due!  Robin 
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World Earth Day 

Robin led an assembly about 

World Earth Day on Monday.  He 

set a challenge to the children  to 

make something useful from some 

unwanted materials.  Some great 

things already have been brought 

in, including a backpack and a bracelet!  Keep 

these coming in and we will show them in 

Achievement Assembly next week and find 

somewhere in school to display them. 
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Trips 

Lots of out of school activities have taken place this week.  Y3 went to Celtic Harmony in Hertfordshire for a 

hands on experience about Britain in the past!  Also, Friendship Squad were rewarded for their hard work at 

lunchtime with a trip to the  park with Isabel and Sandra. 

Phonics Check Meeting 
For Y1 children, there will be a 

Phonics Check the week beginning 

11th June. This will also involve those 

Y2 children who did not reach the 
threshold during Y1. Robin will be holding a 

meeting for Parents on Monday 30th April 

at 9am. A Phonics Goody bag will also be given 

out at that meeting for you to use to help your 

child at home.  Please make every effort to attend 

if you can. Stars of the week  

Text Messaging Services 
Please note that our text messages are coming from 

different numbers due to the new Data Protection Act, 

but they will always start with “PrimroseHill” so keep 

an eye out!  

There  also is an option to download the App, which you 

can do, but it does not give you all the features that text 

does. 
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Key Dates 
Mon 30th April                     9am Y1 Phonics Meeting for Parents 

       (Middle Hall) 

Tues 1st May                        Y2 SATS begin (throughout May) 

Tues 8th May                        Y5 CLC Trip 

Thurs 10th May                     Y4 Trip to Museum of London 

Mon 14th May                       KS2 SATS Tests ALL WEEK 

                                           Mental Health Awareness Week 

Thurs 24th May                     Class/Group Photographs 

                                           Y3 STEAM Exhibition 

Fri 25th May                       End of Term 

Mon 28th May to Friday 1st June          Half Term 

Mon 4th June                      INSET DAY – SCHOOL CLOSED 

Fri 8th June                           Y6 CLC Trip 

11th June to 15th June             Phonics Check Week 

Fri 15th June                          Eid Begins 

Mon 18th June                       RE Day 

                                           Y3 CLC Trip 

                                           Y5 Mosque Trip 

Thurs 21st June                    Y4 Temple Trip 

Mon 25th June                       Y6 School Journey All Week 

Weds 4th July                        KS2 Sports Day 

Weds 11th July                      Annual Reports to Parents & Carers 

       out 

Thurs 12th July                      EYFS Sports Morning 

Fri 13th July                           KS1 Sports Day 

Weds 18th July                      Reports Drop in meetings for Parents 

       & Carers 

Thurs 19th July                      6pm Y6 Haverstock Production 

Weds 25th July                   Last Day of Term 1:30pm Finish 

Attendance & Punctuality 
A great week for improved 

attendance across the school! Let’s 
try and get all classes over 96%  

next week!  

EYFS= 95.49%  

KS1 & 2 = 96.28%  

Please remember, if your child is off sick, 
you have 5 school days to tell us why, 

otherwise it will be marked as 
unauthorised. Having more than 6 

unauthorised absences in a half-term can 
result in EWO involvement.  

Chickens  
I have to be quick because I’m writing this while Madonna is 

preening herself. She’s too modest to say this but back in 

the day Madonna was a huge star in her own right. She 

sold out the egg to arena every year, toured the world 

and was possibly one of the most famous hens in history. 

Recently she’s taken a back seat and has chosen to spend 

her days back here in the coop. 

Not for much longer! Simon the talent scout swan has 

asked her to shake her tail feather and go on tour. Its 

called *Eggcpect* the revival.  I am so happy for her. I 

wanted you, our chicken fans to be the first to know. 

Madonna will tell you all about it next week. This is just a 

little eggsclusive. 

Must dash talk soon 

Cyndi x 

Summer fair 14th July 

We are holding a meeting in the Community Room on 

Tuesday 5th June at 9am and then again at 3pm so 

please come and join us we need lots of volunteers. 

Garden & Play Equipment  

Before & After School 

A reminder to parents and carers, that the Garden and 

the play equipment should not be used before and after 

school.   The garden is locked for a reason – to keep little 

people and chicken safe! 

Happy Bags 
We are still collecting clothes for the happy 

bag company. We get 64p for every kilo so 

if you are having a Spring clean please bring 

clothes, shoes, coats etc to the office by 

Thursday 3rd May. 

 


